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UNIVERSITY / STUDENTS’ UNION CONSULTATIVE GROUP

28 November 2002 

(2.15PM-3.50PM)

ACTION NOTES
	Present:
	Pro-Vice-Chancellor (Resources) in the Chair, Registrar and Secretary; President of the Students’ Union; Vice President of the Students’ Union (Welfare and Academic); General Manager of the Students’ Union; Vice President (Communication and Entertainment), President of Sports Federation, Vice President (Finances and Services) Academic Registrar



	In attendance
	Welfare Rights Adviser



	
	



ACTION REPORT FROM PREVIOUS MEETING

	a) Customer Service

The Vice President (Communications and Entertainment) reported back from his meeting with External Relations regarding student satisfaction, This was based on new students being surveyed regarding their experiences on arrival, and to look at national trends and technical methods of surveying, taking into account the strengths and weaknesses. The survey is now ready, the Vice President (Communications and Entertainment) will feedback report back to USUCON at a future date.


	GO

	b) Christmas Closure

The Chair reported back that costs of opening facilities during the Christmas closure were still coming in. This was being discussed by the sub committee, but it was felt that it would be May 2003 before the final costs were made.

The Vice President (Finances and Services) explained that the shop and Café Mondo would be open with restricted hours, she asked that the details of this be included in the Student Support Christmas vacation leaflet
c)
Non-Alcoholic Catering Facilities

The Chair had received costings from the General Manager of the Catering Service. ,It was felt that £85 per hour revenue would have to be taken during the evenings for this to be viable; a suggestion of a pilot scheme for a one month period was discussed. The Chair would discuss this further with the Registrar and Secretary and the General Manager of the Catering Service before a final decision was made.

d)
Accommodation Issues.

The Vice President (Welfare and Academic) together with the General Manager of the Students Union would hold a meeting with the Director of Residential Services to discuss this issue and would report back.

e) Price increases

The Vice President (Welfare and Academic) discussed the issue of Post Graduate international students who pay their fees in advance and therefore receive a discount.  However, students who pay later have to actually pay more.  The Students’ Union felt that students should not be penalised for not being able to pay in advance.  The Registrar explained that it was simply an incentive for paying in advance.
The Vice President (Welfare and Academic) felt that the £125 discount given to students who were able to pay in instalments discriminated against international students. The Registrar explained that the students received a discount, this was set up as a benefit for the students, and it was also explained that the administration costs were higher for paying in instalments.

The Vice President (Welfare and Academic) felt that the International students were being discriminated against, and wanted it noted that the Students’ Union disagreed with the view of the University.  They would look at this issue and decide whether any action would need to be taken.

PUBLICATION OF PASS LISTS

The Assistant Registrar (School of Science and Engineering) put forward a proposal for the publication of pass lists for the Students’ Union to consider.

These lists were published on notice boards near the Staff Development Office normally within 24-48 hours of an Exam Board meeting.  They showed the decisions made by Exam Boards for students who had passed (1st year resits were also included).  The names of students who were required to repeat the year or withdraw were not published.  The pass lists did not include marks.

Decisions of the Exam Boards and the marks for each student were available online via a password-protected site.  There were links to advice pages for students who had been required to withdraw or repeat the year.  The results were normally available within 48 hours of the Exam Board.

Students could now get further information on the University website.

The numbers of students who remained on campus to read the pass lists had decreased significantly over the last few years.

There were Data Protection implications as students could ask to have their name withheld from the published pass lists.  This would put the onus on staff to ensure that the student’s request was honoured.  Staff would need to produce 2 versions of a pass list, as internal uses for the lists were required.  Given the extreme pressure that staff were under at that time of year, it would be possible for a mistake to be made.

As the names of students who had failed were not published it was possible for other students to work out that someone had failed.

There were issues over space which needed to be addressed.  Currently there was insufficient room to publish all the pass lists in the lockable glass cabinets as student numbers and degree schemes had grown substantially.  The University would need to invest in new cabinets if publication of the lists were to continue, but before the University could go ahead they would need to be sure that there was still a need for this method of publication.

Following a discussion on the matter, it was decided that the Students’ Union would ask the opinion of the students, perhaps through the ‘Rabbit’ publication, and once the consultation had taken place, the President of the Students Union would report back.

WELFARE FORUM

The Welfare Forum is a meeting attended by representatives from the Health Centre, Nightline, the Counseling Service, the Student Support Office, the Students’ Union Advice Centre, the Accommodation Office, the Resident's Support Network, the Multi-Faith Chaplaincy and is convened by the Vice President (Welfare and Academic) of the Students’ Union. The members reported on current issues or activities and it was intended that this meeting would lead to closer co-operation between these support services. The Forum was now reporting to USUCON. 
The Academic Registrar explained that the Welfare Forum met twice a term, and the Chair agreed that USUCON would receive feedback and notes from this forum

HEACF-progress report

A copy of the report from HEACF Advisory Board meeting held on 20/11/02 was circulated 

The Registrar and Secretary felt that HEAFC should report back on a regular basis.

The Vice President (Welfare and Academic) reported that the Students’ Union were very pleased with the Student Community Action Volunteer Coordinator and felt there was a need to coordinate the project.

The Academic Registrar stated that she would follow up this issue with the Jobshop, and will set up a meeting between herself, the Jobshop Manager, and Goram Alan (Who is this please?) to discuss the matter.

The Registrar and Secretary reported that a small proportion of money had been allocated for East 15 to allow them to take their productions off campus.

CAR PARKING ON CAMPUS

The Vice President (Welfare and Academic) explained that there was a safety issue regarding parking on campus.  It was stated that the parking areas were slippery and muddy, however, the Students Union were concerned that the green areas were not concreted over as this would raise environmental issues.

The Chair explained that a working party was being set up during the next few months to look at ways of improving parking, The Registrar and Secretary reported that the University’s ambition was to have a railway station built and were currently working with Essex County Council and Railtrack.

The Chair reported that an environmental audit would be taking place within the next few weeks  

INSTITUTIONAL AUDIT

The Vice President (Welfare and Academic) thanked the University for its support regarding this audit.  She stated that this was the largest project that the Students’ Union had been involved in, and that focus groups were being set up, posters were being distributed, and that everything was going well. The Chairman thanked the Students Union for all their hard work.

NOTICE BOARDS AROUND THE LAUNDERETTE.

The Students Union requested that notice boards be erected around this area to avoid the mess that was created by using the walls. The Chair would discuss this issue with the Registrar and Secretary and Director of Estates and report back at a future meeting.

ESE CORRIDOR (adjacent to Students’ Union corridor)

The Students' Union would be putting forward a request for space within the present ESE corridor when the Network Building opens in 2004.  The Students’ Union corridor currently exits into this area.  This suggestion has already been discussed with both the Registrar and Secretary and the Director of Estates.

A paper outlining the request will be presented to the next accommodation group meeting.  It was agreed that the General Manager (Students union) would contact the Estates Administration Officer to establish the date of this meeting.'

EAST 15 ACTING SCHOOL

The Vice President (Welfare and Academic) reported that the Students Union representatives had been elected at East 15. They had discussed the computer provision, which they felt was inadequate for their needs. The Chair explained that the information strategy committee were looking at this provision, and had also looked at alternatives including telephone connections. It was hoped that the situation would be resolved in the next few weeks, and that ultimately East 15 would have the same provision as on campus.  The Chair agreed he would ensure that the matter was flagged for the attention of the Director of East 15.

The Registrar and Secretary would also discuss the matter with the Director of East 15 and requested he communicated to the students at East 15 their ongoing discussions so that they were kept aware of the situation.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS 

The arts committee had looked at the disabled access to the Lakeside Theatre.  The Chair explained that the barrier had been put into place for fire access, and that there was a telephone on the barrier for use in calling the information office to allow the barrier to be lifted.  This was only a short-term solution; the long-term plan was to provide disabled access to the theatre. The University had commissioned an independent audit, which had shown a priority list, the Theatre was “priority 2” and therefore the University would need to look at how this would be implemented.

The General Manager (Student’s Union) asked what the status of the SENDA report was, and whether the Students’ Union had access to it.  The Chair and Registrar and Secretary agreed to look into it.

The Registrar and Secretary reported that there had been a number of incidents of “Irresponsible “ behaviour by students namely that water bombs and items of food had been thrown from the towers, this is obviously extremely dangerous, there had also been other episodes where life saving equipment had been tampered with. The Registrar and Secretary felt that there was a collective responsibility to challenge and change this culture which is clearly unacceptable.

The Vice President (Communications and Entertainment) had been in recent meetings with the Proctor regarding disciplinary issues and will continue to keep abreast of the situation.

After attending a disciplinary committee meeting with the Academic Registrar, it was felt that there should be awareness raising of these issues.

The President of the Sports Federation reported back regarding the problems with the stair lift A meeting was held between the Disability Coordinator, Estates Administration Officer and the Vice President (Welfare and Academic). The situation was being monitored for a one-week period. The Chairman requested he be kept informed of any further problems.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting would take place on Thursday 30th January 2003 at 2.15.
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